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April 4,2013

Representative Margaret Doherty, Chair

Member of the House Business & Labor Committee
900 Court St. NE

Salem, Oregon 97301

Chair Doherty and Representatives,

I write today in support of House Bill 2977, which requires construction labor contractors be licensed by
the Bureau of Labor and Industries. This legislation seeks to duplicate the successful practice of licensing
farm and forest labor contractors, also administered by BOLI, by adding it to the same statute. The bill
requires BOLI to administer and enforce licensing and regulatory requirements, and adopt rules.

As a point of background, the farm labor contractor law was enacted in 1959 in response to serious abuses
affecting the wellbeing of migratory farm workers, including the areas of wages, job safety, and housing.
An "Inter-Agency Committee on Agricultural Labor," created in 1957, made a number of
recommendations to "improve the lot of the migrant farm worker," one of which was to license farm labor
contractors. On numerous occasions in the past, BOLI has obtained back wages for agricultural workers
from the surety bond that a contractor must submit in order to obtain a license.

The Bureau has found that the licensing requirement has increased awareness of and compliance with our
state’s wage and hour laws and employee protections. This licensing requirement includes an application,
proof of the contractor’s business identity, information and licensure of any motor vehicles used in
conjunction with contracting activities, and proof of financial ability to pay wages promptly, in the form
of a corporate surety bond of a company licensed to do such business in Oregon, a cash deposit or a
deposit the equivalent of cash. In addition, applicants must demonstrate that they are in compliance with
federal and state tax laws. Upon successful completion of the application and payment of the fee, BOLI
would issue a permit.

I urge your support to extend these protections for the health and safety of Oregon’s construction labor
workforce, and to protect legitimate construction businesses from being undercut by illegal practitioners.

Respectfully,

v, :

Brad Avakian, Commissioner
Bureau of Labor and Industries

PORTLAND EUGENE BEND MEDFORD
800 NE Oregon St. Suite 1045 1400 Executive Parkway, Suite 200 Apprenticeship and Training Apprenticeship and Training
Portland, OR 97232-2180 Eugene, OR 97401-7103 Worksource Bend 119 N Qakdale Ave.
(971) 673-0761 (541) 686-7623 1645 NE Forbes Rd, Ste 106 Medford, OR 97501-2629
Fax (971) 673-0762 FAX (541) 686-7980 Bend, OR 97701-4990 (541) 776-6201
(541) 322-2435 FAX (541) 776-6284
FAX (541) 389-8265
SALEM PENDLETON
3865 Wolverine St. NE; E-1 Oregon Relay TTY:711 Civil Rights
Salem, OR 97305-1268 1327 SE 3t St.
(503) 378-3292 www.oregon.gov/boli Pendleton, OR 97801-4101

FAX (503) 373-7636 (541) 276-7884

AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER FAX (541) 276-5767



